

# Calmore Infant School

Autumn Newsletter 12— Friday 1st December 2023

<u>Telephone</u>: 02380 865994



Email: adminossice@calmore-ins.hants.sch.uk
You can follow us on twitter @calmoreinsants

## Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you so much for your amazing support for our Christmas Fayre last week, we are pleased to say that we have early messages from the FCIS are that we made over £1,000 - I am waiting for official confirmation! This will go towards additional resources and equipment for the children. We have had lots of lovely feedback from the families that saw Stickman, we are glad that you enjoyed it and a big thank you to the FCIS for helping us to get the tickets organised.

## Dates Coming Up:

Monday 4th Dec— Owls / Swallows parents nativity 1:30pm — NO YOUNGER SIBLINGS

Tue 5th Dec — Goldfinches / Robins parents nativity 1:30pm — NO YOUNGER SIBLINGS

Wednesday 6th Dec - Year R nativity - wear costumes to school for the day.

Monday IIth Dec - Pantomime in School for all year groups - see Arbor for details

Wednesday 13th Dec - School Christmas Lunch

Wednesday 13th Dec - Yr 2 African Drumming concert 2:30pm, parents invited

## Well Done and Thank you Stars



<u>Ducklings</u>: Olivia & Harry <u>Penguins</u>: Jacob, David & Ollie

Owls: Paige, Kai & Skye Goldfinches: Mila, Eddie & Ava

Biscuit

Robins: Ellis, Ronnie-Lee & Poppy Swallows: Kian, Bella B & Malthew

#### Break Winners:

The class with the best attendance this week was Robins Class with 98% attendance. Well done to all in the Robins class!



## New School Lunch Providers from Christmas

You should have received an email regarding the school lunches from January, we are really excited with the new menu and the offer that the company has.



There will be a lot more choice for the children at lunchtime and we look forward to inviting you in to try for yourself in the summer term.

Please make sure that you complete the online application if your child has any food allergies that require a special diet.

### Spare Clothes

May we remind you that all children need a named set of spare clothes on their pegs. Children like wearing their own sets of clothes when they have an accident.

It would really help your child if you were able to make sure that these are in a clearly labelled bag, clean and ready to wear should the need arise.



## Christmas Jumpers

As it is now December, we allow children to wear a Christmas top or jumper instead of their school top / jumper.



This needs to be named so that your child does not lose it in school. Feedback from parents previously suggests that this helps you to get maximum wear from it!

Please do not feel under any obligation to buy one specially. At the end of the year, we hope to collect old jumpers and hold a jumper swap next year.

### Year R Nativity

We have had a few costumes sent in already. Apologies, we think we may have confused you—Year R come in to school wearing their costume for the day. It saves the children having to come and change first thing and is less stressful for them.

We hope you all have a lovely weekend!

Mrs Willes and Mrs Weaver